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Lunchtime Session 1: Open and rule based global markets: The role of government procurement and the Government Procurement Agreement (GPA)
Organized by: BUSINESSEUROPE, the Confederation of European Business, and 
BDI, the Federation of German Industries
Date: Wednesday, 15 September, 12:30 – 14:00
Meeting Room: D
ABSTRACT

Governments are significant purchasers of goods and services and important drivers of international trade. For example, the value of the European Union public procurement that is potentially open to international trade is estimated at USD 2,083 billion – the equivalent of 7.1 per cent of the world’s gross domestic product (GDP), or 30.1 per cent of world exports. In 1994, 19 WTO member states signed a Plurilateral Agreement on Government Procurement (GPA) which established a set of rules governing the procurement activities of its parties. However, government procurement is often described as the largest sector sheltered from multilateral trade rules – being excluded from both the General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade (GATT) and the General Agreement on Trade in Services (GATS).

Although the GPA covers the biggest procurement markets, its value for companies is limited due to the large number of derogations and exceptions and the absence of major emerging countries. Barriers to participation in international public procurement markets are significant for key business sectors, such as energy, water treatment, healthcare, construction and transport.

This session will discuss the role the WTO should play in order to ensure that member states retain and promote open procurement markets in general, and particularly in times of economic crisis. The session’s overall aim is to determine whether WTO government procurement rules are effectively guaranteeing the openness of procurement markets around the world. Given that a number of attempts have been made to close these markets, the role of the WTO is very important in countering those policies. The discussions are intended to give some indication of the WTO’s future role in this field and will explore possibilities within and without the framework of the Government Procurement Agreement.
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